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Dear Johanna family:
Gung Hay Fat Choy to all our Johanna family 
members celebrating the lunar New Year this 
week!  A trip-tastic week here at Johanna - 
thankfully mainly sunny weather, despite being a 
little cold, so children had great fun and learned 
a lot on their trips out and experiences in 
school.

NEU Teacher Strikes
Parents/Carers should have received a letter via 
email announcing our plans for the teacher 
strikes, beginning this Wednesday 1st  February.  
Please email us at info@oasisjohanna.org if you 
have not received yours.

As you may be aware, the National Education 
Union has formally announced strikes as part of 
industrial action against the Government 
around pay, school funding and the recruitment 
and retention of teachers to the profession.  
Whilst this is a very emotive issue for many, we 
hope that everyone in the OAJ community will 
remain polite, respectful and show the 9 habits 
in action during the upcoming str ikes, 
particularly compassion, humility and patience.

Due to the number of teachers likely to be on 
strike, we are only opening to Year 6 and a few 
invited children.  We are not able to provide 
key worker provision.  We are sorry that the 
strikes will have a significant impact on school 
opening for our pupils, however teachers hope 
that parents and carers will fully support their 
reasons for striking.  

Parent/Carer Permissions
Please see the updated permissions sheet 
attached to this newsletter.  We need ALL 
parents/carers to complete this as soon as 
possible to ensure we have the r ight 
permissions for individual children.

Gung Hay Fat Choy!
Dawn, Principal 
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Trips and Experiences Galore
We really value educational trips and visits here at Johanna - there’s nothing 
better or more memorable than an outing that makes the learning come to 
life.  This week, Year 6 went to Chislehurst Caves, Year 2 went to our local 
Recycling Plant in Wandsworth and Year 3 went to the British Museum.  We 
also had a drama workshop in for Years N, R, 1 and 3 where the children 
developed their confidence and ability.

Wednesday 1st February
NEU Teacher Strikes

School Closed to all pupils except Year 6

Extended Day for all
We have a great breakfast and after school 
extended day provision.  For a small charge, 
children from Nursery to Year 6 can stay in 
school and receive high quality care, exercise, 
food, creative activities and much more!  

Nursery children can use their 15 and 30 
hours funding towards the cost of this 
provision. For example, nursery children can 
come to school for 2 full days (7,30am to 
3.15pm) using the 15 hours funding, rather 
than 5 mornings or 5 afternoons.  

Please contact the office for more 
information on our bespoke provision for 
Nursery pupils and costs for all pupils.
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Drama Workshops
Year N, R, 1 and 3 had workshops with Drama4All who provide  
energetic, fun classes designed to build confidence, concentration 
and develop communication.  Our children loved their workshop 
in school which helped to bring a bit more joy in January!  
Parents can sign up using a special discount code JOAN140223 
at perform.org.uk/venues. There are classes in Pimlico, 
Bermondsey, Barbican, Clerkenwell and Camberwell. 

Gung Hay 
Fat Choy
Happy Lunar New Year 
to all our families and 
friends who have been 
celebrating this week.  
Children learned some 
key facts about these 
celebrations in assembly 
and we loved hearing 
about Alyx’s favourite 
celebration moments.

Y1’s link country: South Africa
Stephen visited Year 1 and taught us some interesting facts about 
about South Africa, our Oasis Global country.   He shared 
pictures, taught us about animals and we learnt some Afrikaans. It 
was amazing!



Y6 Chislehurst Caves
Year 6 had quite an adventure exploring Chislehurst Caves as 
part of their studies of World War 2. The caves were used by 
hundreds of people as shelter when the surrounding areas were 
being bombed. 

Y2 say Reduce,
Reuse, Recycle!
Year 2 went off to the Smugglers Way 
Recycling Centre in Wandsworth. It 
was so interesting to see where our 
rubbish goes, once it has been 
c o l l e c t e d b y t h e l o r r i e s .  
Remembering to Reduce, Reuse and 
Recycle is the key message we came 
back to school with and are keen to 
spread the word!



Attendance 94%
Congratulations to YR Red class for 
fantastic attendance with 98%.  A 
great improvement and we are so 
pleased that fewer children are 
catching all the bugs - well done for 
all that handwashing!

Y6 Violet class had 0 lates this week 
- tremendous, a new high standard 
even for Violet class!  

Class Last 
week 

R Red 98%
Y1 Orange 96%
Y2 Yellow 90%
Y3 Green 96%
Y4 Blue 95%
Y5 Indigo 93%
Y6 Violet 94%

N 
Rainbow

Shireen For sitting amazingly during carpet 
time.

Cairo For always showing great enthusiasm.
R Red Farnaz For showing great listening, focus and 

participation in all lessons.
Kaci For trying hard with her number 

bonds to 5.
Omar For sharing brilliant ideas in Maths.

1 
Orange

Tyra-May & 
Keanu

For making an amazing rocket for 
homework.

Mala For answering a WHOPPING 161 
Sumdog questions correctly.

2 Yellow Amira & 
Rassim

For always working hard and trying 
her best.

Charlotte For always getting on with her work 
and not being distracted.

3 Green Marwah For always using the 9 habits.
Christopher For amazing homework every week.
Ameliya For settling in really well and being a 

wonderful addition to the class!
4 Blue Sophia For brilliant writing and contributions 

during English.
5 Indigo Mendel For patience and perseverance in 

learning how to do long multiplication.
Oliver For amazing success on TTRS.

6 Violet Jannah For being inclusive to the younger 
children at playtime.

Maryam For excellent progress across all her 
English assessments.

Mia, Jayden 
& Gentian

For excellent progress in reading 
assessments.

PE Emil and 
Adam

For amazing control with a basketball.

Omer For excellent footwork in tag rugby.
Fiona For always being ready to learn.
Hadiya For working hard in the lesson.
Ameliya For excellent effort in PE.
Aiden For excellent defending in football.
Hannah For excellent high throw in PE.

Wrapz Keannu For helping and being so caring.

Stars of the Week
Week 5

Wed 1st Feb NEU Teacher’s Strike - school closed 
to all pupils except Year 6.

Thur 2nd Feb Phonics@Johanna drop in, 3.30pm in 
Orange Class 

Week 6
Fri 10th Feb Final Day of Term 3 - 3.15pm finish

Future Dates - more details to come
Mon 20th 
Feb

School start - Term 4

Wed 8th 
March

Y1 Orange Class trip to the Science 
Museum to explore space

Tues 28th 
Mar

Parent’s Evening for all 
classes - save the date!

Wed 29th 
Mar

Y2 and Y4 singing at the Lambeth 
Music Festival at the Royal Festival Hall

Date TBC Nursery trip: local walk to see people 
who help us

Date TBC Red Class trip to see the river
Date TBC Yellow Class trip to Kensington Palace
Thurs 2nd, 
Wed 15th 
and Thurs 
16th MARCH

NEU Teacher Strikes - school closed 
to all pupils except Year 6.  We will 
keep parents/carers updated if there 
are changes to the strike dates or our 
individual situation on how many 
children are able to come to school 
on these dates.

Dates for Spring 1 (Term 3)

Free Books each month
Thanks to Lily’s mum in Nursery for letting us know about 
how we can all get free books for our children EVERY 
MONTH!  Dolly Parton has set up her Imagination 
Library and when you join, you will get a free book each 
month fo ryour child.  Have a look at this website for 
m o r e i n f o r m a t i o n a n d r e g i s t e r :  h t t p s : / /
imaginationlibrary.com/uk/ 

https://imaginationlibrary.com/uk/
https://imaginationlibrary.com/uk/
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Data Protection Consent
The Academy would like to seek your consent for the following:

By providing information in the consent section of this form, you give permission for Oasis Community Learning (OCL) to use 
the information for the purpose specified.  OCL will not use this information for other purposes or pass the information to other 
organisations wthout seeking consent from you, or unless we are legally compelled to do so.  You can choose to withdraw this 
consent at any time by contacting the Academy via email at info@oasisjohanna.org or in writing/person at Oasis Academy 
Johanna, Johanna Street, London, SE1 7RH.

We will seek to refresh this consent from time to time to ensure that you are still happy for us to process this information.  If we 
do not refresh your consent within three years of the date of this consent, then we will delete this data.

Name and Class of child/ren:

Name _________________________ Class/Year ___________.    Name _________________________ Class/Year ________

Name _________________________ Class/Year ___________.    Name _________________________ Class/Year ________

Signed _______________________________ (parent/carer)     Date _____________________

Please 
Tick: Legal Wording What this could mean…

   To use images of the student within the academy (banners, plasma 
screens, displays, etc.) (photographs, video) 

Children love seeing their photos on our displays.

   

   To use images of the student in academy external print publications, 
e.g. academy prospectus 

Children’s photo in printed booklets such as our prospectus; 
no names used.

   

   To use images of the student on academy website (photographs, 
video) 

Photos of fun activities and events on our website; no names 
used with picture.

   

   To use images of the student in academy newsletter (emailed to 
parents and published on website)

Children are really motivated to see their photo in the 
newsletter and work hard to be chosen; no names used.

   

   To use images of the student on academy social media 
(photographs, video) 

Photos on Twitter to show everyone the amazing activities 
and events in school; no names used.

   

   To release personal data (name, images) to local or national media 
(academy or Oasis national team)

First name and/or photo used to showcase the amazing work 
in school.

   

   To process the student’s biometric data (e.g. catering) Not used in school currently, but finger print on automatic 
systems in canteens at secondary schools.

   

   To receive marketing information about events in the academy, the 
hub and the local community

Sending you information from Oasis Hub and others in our 
local community.

   

   To receive information from Oasis about its work in the UK and 
worldwide 

Sending you information about wider Oasis work.

   

   To use images of the student within the Oasis national office 
(banners, plasma screens, displays etc.) (photographs, video)

Like for our displays, but within the national office in Lower 
Marsh; no names used.

   

   To use images of the student in Oasis national internal and external 
print publications e.g. Governance Explained Handbook

Like our own prospectus, but for Oasis publications; no names 
used.

   

   To use images of the student on Oasis national website (including 
photographs, video) 

Like our own website, but for Oasis website; no names used.

   

   To use images of the student on Oasis national social media 
(photographs, video) 

Like our own Twitter feed, but for Oasis’s social media; no 
names used.
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